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FEBRUARY LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, February 8, 2011  

 

      Place: Hillary J. Boone Center 

 

      Time: 11:30 A.M. Luncheon 

 

      Program: 12:30 P.M. 

 

 Speaker: Staff from the UK Benefits Office  

  

 Topic: What You Need to Know About the 2011 

  Benefits 

  

 Business Meeting:  1:30 P.M. 

 ABOUT THE PROGRAM 

 

Three officials from the Benefits Office will replace Jo-

ey Payne at our February luncheon meeting. Gail  

Carbol and Carol Watson will discuss 2011 information 

on deductibles,  caps, billing inquiries or other problems 

with the Med Center and Humana, and to some extent 

Medicare.  Lucy Wells will enlighten us on Express 

Scripts and our pharmacy benefits. 

    After their presentation, they will be available for in-

dividual counseling. 

 

LUNCHEON MENU 

Spring Mix Salad 

Meatloaf 

Red Potatoes with Parsley 

Wilted Spinach 

Strawberry Shortcake 

* Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies 

or religious-life style restrictions.  

THREE FELLOWSHIPS AWARDED 

 

   Three UK graduate students have been selected by the 

Fellowship Committee as recipients of the 2010 

UKAEF fellowships. This year twenty-six applications 

were submitted and appraised by the committee com-

prised of John Greenway, John Shaw, and Thomas  

Lillich. The awardees have been invited to join us at the 

February 2001 luncheon. 

  

  Caroline Ellender, Anthropology. Caroline is in the 

fourth year of her Ph.D studies. Her research deals with 

children’s experiences of inequality, poverty and local 

service accessibility in a Southern U.S. city. Her prima-

ry objective is to obtain a deeper understanding of the 

complex issues that influence poverty. Caroline has had 

extensive experience as a  teaching assistant at UK and 

as an adjunct instructor at Millsaps College where she 

created and taught three new courses in the Sociology 

and Anthropology Department. Her goal is a faculty 

teaching position at the college level. 

 

   Devjani Roy, English. Devjani began her doctoral  

studies in the English Department in 2007 after having 

obtained two Master’s degrees—in Business Admin-

stration and  Information Technology and in English at 

other universities. Her research focuses on the credit-

based economy of 18th century England and its effects 

on personal identity. She has served as a teaching assis-

tant and instructor, and been highly praised for her writ-

ing ability even though English is her second language. 

Devjani plans to incorporate the emerging field of Digi-

tal Media and Learning into her teaching career. 

   

   Sarah Schuetze, English.  Sarah began her Ph.D. 

studies in the fall of 2008. Her research is concerned 

with the representation of sickness and disease in early 

American texts and how such events could destabilize 

individuals, families, and communities. Sarah has an 

impressive record of conference presentations and has 

published several poems. In addition, she has had exten-

sive experience as a teaching assistant, adjunct instruc-

tor, tutor and as a creative writing workshop facilitator. 

She plans on a future career in teaching. 

  --John Shaw 

FELLOWSHIP AWARDS  1996-2011 

 

 Since 1996, our Association has awarded a total of 

forty-seven fellowships:  twenty-three at $1000 each  

(1996-2004); twenty-four at $1500 each (2004-2011). 



FELLOWSHIP FUND CONTRIBUTORS 

 

Thanks to these generous members, our  

Fellowship Fund increased by $3,131.00. 

Honor Roll 

$5-$49 

Peter Bosomworth 

Emmett Costich 

William Crouch 

Oscar Dillon 

William Ehmann 

Sue Fosson 

Robert French 

Art Gallaher 

Davis Gardner 

Evelyn Geller 

William Greene 

Bryan Hall 

Sarah Henry 

Carolyn Holmes 

Loys Mather 

Marcus McEllistrem 

Gerald Roth 

Guadalupe Saenz 

Ed Sagan 

Donald Sands 

Stanley Saxe 

Louis Shain 

John Shaw 

 

Dean’s List 

$50-$199 

Anne Amerson 

Agnes Black 

Henry Cole 

Del Collins 

C.M. Coughenour 

Donald Cross 

Roland Duell 

Don Frazier 

Gilbert Friedell 

Marilyn Getchell 

Norman Goodman 

Andrew Grimes 

Theodore Guiglia 

David Johnson 

Ruth Johnson 

Linda Kuder 

Thomas Lillich 

Thomas Mullaney 

Jacqueline Noonan 

Jean Pival 

 

Cum Laude 

$200-$499 

Robert Duncan 

 NEW MEMBERS: 2010-11 

 

We heartily welcome these recent retirees and new 

members of our Association.  

Rayma K. Beal and spouse Dan 

Patrick DeLuca and spouse Judy 

James W. Flesher and spouse Ilga 

George H. Gadbois and spouse Judy 

Thomas F. Garrity and spouse Ann R. 

Zakkula Govindarajulu and spouse Gayatri 

Laurie Humphries and spouse Asa, Jr. 

Otto Kaak 

Judith A. Lesnaw 

Rupert Pickens and Nancy C. 

Rhoda-Gale Pollack 

PARKING PERMIT RENEWAL  

 

 Letters will be sent to retirees in late January with the 

forms needed for renewal. 

 Applications will be accepted by mail return through 

February to mid-March--the deadline for this service.  If 

you do not receive a form, telephone 257-5757 or e-

mail a request at ukparking@lsv.uky.edu.  

  NEW UKAEF LISTSERVE 

  

Twice in the past we have had to reschedule or change 

the venue for our luncheon meetings due to inclement 

weather, both in February. This required phoning every-

one signed up to attend, a daunting task. So we are set-

ting up a free G-mail account with LISTSERV capabili-

ties, allowing us to contact those with email capability 

more efficiently and quickly. 

 In case of a change in luncheon plans, we will send 

an email as soon as possible but no later than 9:30 a.m. 

on the scheduled date. So if the weather looks bad 

enough that rescheduling might be necessary, check 

your email after 9:30.  The LISTSERVE will also ena-

ble us to in-form you about news or events with special 

interest to retirees that might come up between newslet-

ters.  The G-mail address is:   http://groups.google.com/

group/UKAEF.   

 We currently have all e-mail addresses you put on the 

membership forms when you signed up this fall and we 

will use those email addresses to populate the 

LISTSERVE.  For this system to work, however, you 

need to notify Casie Clements (casiec@insightbb.com) 

if you change your email address.  The system will be-

come operational in January.  

In Memory of 

Ben W. Black 

Frank Casio 

A. Lee Coleman 

Thomas Ford 

Nancy Holland 

Robert L. Johnson 

Harry Kostenbauder 

Gey Lehman 

Abby Marlatt 

Gerardo Saenz 

William Wagner 

John Wiggs 

Constance Wilson 

NEED HELP WITH BENEFITS? 

 

Carol Watson is the official Benefits Advocate whose 

job is to handle problems that you might have with 

Medicare or Humana claims. If you receive a denied 

claim, need an ID card replace- ment, or an explanation 

of  the relationship of claims to deductibles, call Carol 

at 257-2124 or e-mail at Carol.Watson@uky.edu. 

GIFFORD BLYTON: 1908-2010 

 

Gifford Blyton, one of the five founders of the UKAEF, 

was the author of the organization’s by-laws, served as 

its first president, and was chair of the Legislative Com-

mittee for several years. As a professor of Speech, he 

initiated in 1948 a debate program, that had by 1969 

garnered over 700 trophies. Well into his 90’s, he 

served as parliamentarian for the UK Senate. 

http://groups.google.com/group/UKAEF
http://groups.google.com/group/UKAEF
mailto:casiec@insightbb.com
mailto:Carol.Watson@uky.edu


UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 

RESERVATION FOR TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2011 
 

I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $   for   reservation(s) at $19.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME       

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:            

Reason for Change:            

I (we) need transportation.    Address:            

 Tel:            

Send reservations to UKAEF c/o WM. J. STOBER, 516 MUNDY’S LANDING, VERSAILLES, KY 40383 

873-8580 or E-mail: Wjstob@aol.com 

Note: To receive a refund, reservations must be canceled by Monday, January 24, 2011. 

2010-11 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS 

President: William Green 

Vice-President: Bradley Canon 

Treasurer: William Stober 

Recording Secretary: Ed Sagan 

Executive Secretary: Jean Pival & Sue Fosson 

Past President: James Wells 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

Benefits: Robert Stroup & Michael Tearney 

Membership: William Stober 

Program: Bradley Canon 

Publicity: Jean Pival & Mary Witt 

Retirement Facility: Ed Sagan 

Fellowship: John Shaw 

Administrative Consultant:  Casie Clements 

IN MEMORIAM, Fall, 2010 

*Member, UKAEF 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

John E. Keller, III 

Spanish 

Norman L. Taylor 

Agronomy 

Thomas Scott Foster 

Pharmacy/Medicine 

Gifford Blyton* 

Communications 

Zakkula Govindarajulu  

Mathematics 

Escape the Winter Blues 

If music has charms to warm the human breast, then SCFA is providing a bonfire. 

 

Philharmonic concerts:  SCFA Concert Hall 

 Romantic Brahms: Friday, February 18, 2011 8:00 p.m. 

 Rhapsody in Blue: Friday, March 25, 2011 8:00 p.m. 

UK Opera:   SCFA Concert Hall 

 Porgy and Bess: January 28, 29, 2011 7:30 p.m. 

  February 3,4,5  2011 7:30 p.m. 

  February 6, 2011 2:00p.m. 

UK Symphony Orchestra: SCFA Concert Hall 

 Concert: March 5, 2011 7:30 p.m. 

 Guest Artist:  Itzhak Perlman, Violin     

UK Series:  SCFA Concert Hall   

  The National Symphony Orchestra February 23, 2011 7:30 p.m. 
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